Graduate Council Minutes

December 7, 2007

The Graduate Council met on Friday, December 7, 2007 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present: M. Bauer, D. Burke, S. Henson, K. Ivey, B. Jones, W. Knepper, G. Knotts, K. Lunnen, J. Mallory, 

J. Menickelli, S. Tonnsen and J. Zhang
Members absent: C. Cooper, A. Denson, M. Fenton, S. Higgins, S. Minor, K. Pennington and B. Stahl
Others present:  E. Frazier

Announcements 
Welcome to Mary Kay Bauer the new Graduate council representative for the College of Fine and Performing Arts.  Welcome to Karen Lunnen the additional Graduate Council representative for the College of Health and Human Sciences. Welcome to  Beth Jones, substituting for Beverly Little as one of the College of Business representatives. 

Farewell to Gibbs Knotts, new Department Head of Political Science and Public Affairs. 















The Graduate Research Symposium and Student Awards Reception is March 27, 2008.  The website 
















to use for applications is www.wcu.edu/1149.asp. We need moderators for the different sessions. A 
















Graduate Research Symposium advisory committee made up of two faculty members, Karen Lunnen 
















and Mimi Fenton, and two students has been formed.















An e-mail will be sent December 7, 2007 asking for graduate assistant and tuition waiver requests for 















the 2008-09 academic year.
Approval of the Minutes     Motion and second to approve the minutes of the November 16, 2007 meeting.  Motion passed.

Graduate Faculty Review
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:















1. 
Dr. Tom Oren










Human Services





Full






5yr





















2.
Dr. Reed Roig









Acct., Finance & Econ.

Full






3yr






















3.
Dr. Ron Hunter









Criminal Justice





Full






5yr





















4. 
Dr. Lisa Briggs









Criminal Justice





Full






3yr























5. 
Dr.
Laura Myers








Criminal Justice





Full






3yr
















6.
Dr.Larry Myers









Criminal Justice





Full






3yr


















7.
Dr.Karen Mason








Criminal Justice





Full






3yr
















8.
Dr.Arthur Salido








Chemistry & Physics



Full






3yr
















9.
Dr.Newton Smith








English










Affiliate




3yr


Motion passed.
Nomination forms and all credentials for persons nominated are on file in the Graduate School.

Curriculum Review
The following curriculum items were approved by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded 


motion for approval:












New Courses:












ENGL 674 (3) Transnational Literature











ENGL 694 (3, R6) Special Topics in Rhetorical Theory











ENGL 695 (3, R6) Contemporary Composition Theory


 Motion passed.
Program and Policy 


  No report.
Review







University Fellowship
The committee met on December 6, 2007 and decided the Study Grant recipients for the 2008 spring
Scholarship & 







term.  A proposal was made by the committee to the Graduate Council to allow a student awarded a 
Student Affairs 






Chancellor’s Fellowship to also be eligible to receive any of the following:  graduate assistantship, 

















tuition waiver, study grant.  Motion and second to approve the proposal.  Motion passed.  The proposal 















will be presented to Scott Higgins, Dean of Graduate School and Research for review, advisement  

















and implementation.
















The committee also suggested review by the Graduate School of the following initiatives:

· Change the number of Chancellor’s Fellowship from four $6,000 awards to six $4,000 awards.
· Develop separate applications for the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grants.
· Change the name of the Quality Enhancement Grant to Graduate Student Recruitment Grant.
· Require a minimum undergraduate GPA of 3.3 to be eligible for the Chancellor’s Fellowship.
The rationale offered by the committee is to offer our best graduate students the opportunity to be graduate assistants.  The Chancellor’s Fellowship was originally designed to be a “full ride.”   The amount of the award has not changed in years and does not cover the cost of tuition and fees.
Appeals Procedure
Gibbs presented a final draft of the Graduate School Appeals Procedure. Motion and second to approve the Graduate School Appeals Procedure.  Motion passed.  The Graduate School Appeals Procedure will be submitted to the University Policy and Review Committee.
Plus/Minus Grading

A handout was provided by Gibbs with a proposed Plus/Minus Grading scale.  Motion and second to vote on keeping the current grading scale.  Eight members voted to keep the current grading scale, one member voted against and two members abstained.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review
No report.
Faculty Constitution &



Gibbs distributed a handout of graduate semester credit hours by college for the 2007 fall semester.  It College Realignment 



had been stated in a previous meeting that semester credit hours could be used to determine the 

  
  





Graduate Council size and college representation.  Gibbs asked the Graduate Council for feedback.






Specifically he asked 
if there were any errors in the information.  Gibbs also asked the Graduate 







Council if semester credit hours should be used to determine representation and if so, what would be 





the implications.  The Graduate Council is currently represented: 1 member Kimmel School; 1 member 




Fine and Performing Arts; 2 members Health and Human Sciences; 3 members Business;  4 members 




Education; 4 members Arts & Sciences.  




The Graduate Council recommended:

· Review more than one semester of graduate semester credit hours by college.
· Average graduate semester credit hours over a two year period.
· Show course prefixes associated with graduate semester credit hours.
· Keep the size of the Graduate Council to fifteen members.
Programs of Study



It was recommended to the Graduate Council that Programs of Study proposals be submitted through 





the 
Graduate Council Curriculum Committee as AA5s for review and approval.  Motion and second to 




approve the Programs of Study approval process.  Motion passed.  
Millers Analogy Test



It was recommended by the Graduate Council that proposals to add an admissions test requirement 



         such as the Millers Analogy Test to a program be submitted through the curriculum approval process as 



an AA4 for review and approval by the Dean of the Graduate School.  Motion and second to 









approve the admissions test requirement approval process.  Motion passed.  
The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

